
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Mayor and City Council  

From: Steve Foote, AICP 

  Community Development Director  

Date: September 12, 2016 

Subject: Initiation of Occupational Tax Certificate Inspections 

 Amendment to Contract with Clark Patterson Lee 

 
 
 
BACKGROUND 

 
Although “Life Safety” inspections were included in the 2008 IGA with the DeKalb 

County Fire Department, there is no indication that they have been performed.  
Information has been included in Article 10.6 Miscellaneous Provisions of the 
proposed IGA updates with DeKalb County identifying these inspections as an item 

to be performed by the City of Dunwoody. The initiation of these inspections will help 
avoid enforcement issues after the license has been issued and better ensure the 

health and safety of employees, patrons, and general public.   
 

ANALYSIS 
 
This proposal will initiate a City conducted “life-safety” inspection process upon the 

submission of an Occupational Tax Certificate (OTC) application.  Inspections will be 
performed by current Community Development staff with additional consultant 

support provided as necessary.  These inspections are not included in the current CPL 
contract, thus requiring the amendment proposed for Council consideration.    
 

Attached to this memo is a letter from Kevin McOmber, of Clark Patterson Lee (CPL), 
that outlines proposed changes to the existing contract for Community Development.  

According to this amendment, 100% of the fees collected for Occupational Tax 
Certificate Inspections will go to CPL to cover the cost of providing this service.   
 

Under a separate agenda item for Council consideration is an amendment to the 
Community Development fee schedule to incorporate the fee for this service.   

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

Approve an amendment to the contract with Clark Patterson Lee per the attached 
letter from Kevin McOmber to include performing Occupational Tax Certificate 

inspections.    
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